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Third Sunday of Lent                                                 March 12, 2023 

St. John the Evangelist  
Roman Catholic Parish 

Weekdays:     8:45 AM 
 
Wednesday:  8:45 AM & 7:00 PM 
 
Saturday:        4:30 PM 
 
Sunday:           7:30 AM 
             9:00 AM  
            11:00 AM  
               1 :00 PM (Polish  Mass) 
                              6:00 PM               

Liturgies 

Parish Mission 
Statement 

 

The Community of         
St. John the Evangelist 
accepts as our mission:     

To know our Faith,  
To serve God and others, 
and to Spread the Gospel 

Message by Word, 
Witness and Deed. 

www.mystjohns.org 



 

 

 

Vicariate and Archdiocese News 
For news from around the vicariate, please visit Vic1chicago.org,    
the Vicariate I Ministry Commission Website.  For informaƟon from 
around the Archdiocese, visit www.archchicago.org. 

 

Our Priests 
 Fr. Gregg Gorczyca  
      Pastor 
 Fr. Nathaniel Payne 
       Associate Pastor 
 Fr. William Moriarity 
       Pastor Emeritus 

 

Our Deacons 
Dcn. Jim Furey  

Dcn. Mike Benoit 

Dcn. Tim Davidson 

Dcn. Joe McCain 

Dcn. Jozef Mika 

Dcn. Bob Pasdiora 

Dcn. Larry Rybicki 

Religious EducaƟon 
Rite of ChrisƟan IniƟaƟon for Adults  
Do you feel a call to learn more about the      
Catholic faith? Are you an adult who has not 
been BapƟzed?  Are you a Catholic, but have not 
received the Sacrament of ConfirmaƟon?  
 
The Rite of ChrisƟan IniƟaƟon of Adults (RCIA)         
welcomes newcomers who are inquiring about 
the Catholic faith and exisƟng Catholics that want 
to be fully iniƟated into the Church.  On Sunday 
mornings, we celebrate the 9:00am Mass        
together and then meet for faith formaƟon in the 
Parish Office. Please consider joining us for this 
life changing journey of faith. 
 
For more informaƟon, send emails to Deacon 
Tim Davidson ‐ tdavidson@mystjohns.org. 
 
Youth EducaƟon For those children who aƩend 
public schools, religious educaƟon is offered for 
grades Kindergarten through Eighth. For further 
informaƟon, call the Office of Faith FormaƟon. 

Membership 
New Parishioners If you are 
seeking a church home, we 
welcome you into our parish 
family. Please call the Parish 
Office for more details.  
Moving? Please contact the 
Parish Office with your new 
address.  

Liturgies 
Saturday: 4:30 pm 
Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 11:00 am & 6:00 pm 
1:00 pm (Polish language) 
Monday ‐ Saturday:  8:45 am   
Wednesday: 7:00pm (rosary at 6:30 pm) 
Holy Days: 8:45 am & 5:00 pm and 7:00 pm (in Polish) 
Holidays: 9:00 am  Memorial Day, 4th of July, Labor 
Day, & Thanksgiving Day. 

Confessions Daily on Monday,    
Tuesday, Thursday, Friday &           
Saturday, from 8:00 AM to 8:40 AM. 
On Wednesday, confessions are from 
7:30AM to 8:40AM and from 5:30PM 
to 6:50PM. 
 
BapƟsms Parents must aƩend one 
reflecƟve session on the meaning of 
BapƟsm at least three weeks in 
advance of the BapƟsmal date. 
AƩendance before the birth of the 
child is suggested. Please contact the 
Parish Office. 
 
Marriages To allow enough Ɵme for 
adequate marriage preparaƟon, 
arrangements for weddings should be 
made at least 9 months in advance. 
 
Ministry of Care to the Sick Ministry 
of Care brings the Eucharist to the 
sick & homebound. Please contact 
the Parish Office to arrange for a 
minister to bring the Eucharist to you.  
 
AnoinƟng of the Sick Please make 
arrangements through the Parish 
Office. 
 
Funerals Please make arrangements 
through the Funeral Director. 

Parish Services 
Loaves & Fishes Ministry collects donaƟons in 
the Gathering Space for the food pantry the 
second weekend of the month aŌer all the 
Masses.  
 
Sharing Ministry was created to assist registered 
parishioners in Ɵmes of financial crisis. Please call 
the parish office at 630‐837‐6500 if you need  
assistance. 

Our Staff 
Business Manager 
Mary Alice Benoit 
 

School Principal 
Beth Wennerstrom 
 

Director of Lifelong Faith 
FormaƟon                                            
Mary Thon 
 

Director of Music   
Michael Myers 
 

Youth Minister 
Joe Quinlan 
 

BulleƟn Editor 
Cathy Tampir 

502 S. Park Blvd. , Streamwood, IL 60107 
Parish Office: (630) 837‐6500   
 

Parish Office Hours:  
Mon. ‐ Sat. 9 am ‐ 5:00 pm, Sun. CLOSED 
 

Website: www.mystjohns.org 
Parish School: 630‐837‐6500  Ext. 200 
513 Parkside Circle, Streamwood, IL 60107 
Religious EducaƟon: 630‐837‐6500 Ext. 152 
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 Follow us on:  

www.facebook.com/mystjohns 

Church BulleƟn 
Submissions to the BulleƟn must be made at 
least 7 days prior to the date requested.                 
All submissions are subject to approval. Send    
submissions to  ctampir@mystjohns.org 



 

 
 
 
 
 

St. Roderic  
Monday: 2 Kgs 5:1-15ab/Ps 
  42:2, 3; 43:3, 4/Lk 
  4:24-30 
 

St. Boniface Curitan  
Tuesday: Dn 3:25, 34-43/Ps 
  25:4-5ab, 6 and 
  7bc, 8-9/Mt 18: 
  21-35 
 

St. Louise de Marillac  
Wednesday: Dt 4:1, 5-9/Ps 147: 
  12-13, 15-16, 19-20/
  Mt 5:17-19 
 

St. Julian of Antioch  
Thursday: Jer 7:23-28/Ps 95: 
  1-2, 6-7, 8-9/Lk 
  11:14-23  
 

St. Patrick 
Friday:  Hos 14:2-10/Ps 
  81:6c-8a, 8bc-9, 10-
  11ab, 14 and 17/Mk 
  12:28-34  
 

St. Cyril of Jerusalem  
Saturday: Hos 6:1-6/Ps 51:3-4, 
  18-19, 20-21ab/Lk 
  18:9-14 
 

St. Quintius  
Sunday: 1 Sm 16:1b, 6-7, 10-
  13a/Ps 23:1-3a, 3b-
  4, 5, 6 (1)/Eph 5: 
  8-14/Jn 9:1-41 or 9: 
  1, 6-9, 13-17, 34-38 

 

Monday, March 13 
8:45 AM  † Joseph & Stephania 
         Baran 
 
Tuesday, March 14 
8:45 AM  † Arlene Huinker 
 
Wednesday, March 15 
8:45 AM  † Patrick O’Neill 
         † Catalino Elumba Sr. 
      † Linda Reyna 
      † Mary Jean Madsen 
 

7:00 PM   † Arlene Huinker 
      † Pam Dahl 
           † Alexander Cuatchon 
      Healing for Marcia  
           Fernandes 
 
Thursday, March 16 
8:45 AM   † Vic Jasaitis 
 
Friday, March 17 
8:45 AM   Birthday Blessings for 
          Alex Pawelec 
 
Saturday, March 18 
8:45 AM   Birthday Blessings for  
           Sabel Graham 
 

4:30 PM   † Richard Zych 
 
Sunday, March 19 
7:30 AM   † Jim Brunzo 
 

9:00 AM   † Marilena Presta 
 

11:00 AM  † Arlene Huinker 
      † Al Schaff       
      † Perry Atal 
      † Mark Galicia 
      † Grace Cabalum 
     Birthday Blessings for  
         Trish Koierner 
     Birthday Blessings for 
         Kian Herberto (90) 
 

1:00 PM    Mass in Polish 
 

6:00 PM   † Leonarda Mielenkiewicz 

Readings for the Week 
 of March 12, 2023 

Join us as we    
follow Jesus along 

The Way of the 
Cross on Fridays 

during Lent.   
  Stations are at 6:00 PM in 

English & 7:00 PM in Polish 
 

************************** 
 

Parish Lenten Reconciliation 
will be on Thursday,      

March 30 from 5:00 PM       
until 8:00 PM 

Baptisms 
 
 
 
 
 

 

We welcome with joy and support 
these newly baptized children along 
with their parents, Godparents, and  
family members. May they grow to 

believe that they are loved. 
 

Michael Cardenas   
Brandon Cardenas 
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May your marriage always bring 
glory to God, joy to one another and      

blessings to your family for many    
generations to come.  

 
Linda Maria Knobloch and                                                                    

Thomas William Frampton III 

 
 
 
 
 

In your charity and  prayers, please 
remember the souls of those who   
have died this past week . Keep  
their families in your thoughts  

and prayers. 
 

Robert Biesiada  



 

 

 

Dear Parishioners, 
 
Archbishop Charles J. Chaput once said that if we want to recognize and experience the presence of 
Christ during Lent and make it really work then we need silence more than anything. We need to  
create some time every day when we eliminate all the distracting noise of our life. Then our spirit 
will naturally begin to grow, and that interior silence will easily lead us to God.  
 
Our own Cardinal Cupich a few years back invited us to discover anew the gift of silence.  
I invite you to read the Cardinal’s Lenten Message again this year. Let us remember that Lent is a      
powerful season, a turning point that can foster change and conversion in each of us. We all need to 
change, to change our hearts, and silence can help us achieve this goal.  
 
God bless 
Fr. Gregg 
 

Cardinal Cupich’s Lenten message: Give yourself a gift this Lent, silence - February 26, 2017 
 
The noise pollution of modern society grows harsher every year. We are bombarded by noise from     
traffic, aircraft, office equipment, home appliances, TVs and cell-phone conversations. Oddly 
enough, we rarely seem to notice the increased noise because we have learned to live with it or just 
block it out. 
 
However, we pay a price for all of the increasing decibels in the modern age. In addition to the        
immediate danger of hearing loss due to long-term exposure to high levels of noise, we also suffer 
from an increase of stress and irritability from this overstimulation. 
 
Lent is the season of silence. It is a time to enter into the desert, as Jesus did for 40 days. Admittedly,   
silence can make us feel uneasy. Perhaps it is because silence forces us to think, to feel, to be in touch 
with those deep areas of our lives where a sense of emptiness or meaninglessness may be lurking in 
our hearts. 
 
Throughout the Gospels Jesus is portrayed as going off alone in silence to pray. The evangelists           
repeatedly recorded such retreats from the noise of the world not just to tell us something about Jesus, 
but also about those who followed him. They, too, discovered that silence takes us into the divine 
presence. Meister Eckhart, a 14th-century German Dominican, said it so well: “Nothing in all          
creation is so like God as silence.” 
 
This Lent I have asked our pastors to invite their communities to take extra time for silence during 
Mass, especially after Communion. In fact, the church recognizes the value of silence at certain    
moments of the Mass as a way of quietly absorbing the great mysteries we celebrate. Taking time for 
silence after Communion can be a special grace for each of us individually and for us as a            
worshipping community. We actively pray to God for our needs and raise our voices in songs of 
prayer. Yet, we need this silent time to allow God to speak to us. That means quieting ourselves even 
from saying prayers and just being aware of what Jesus tells us: we abide in God and God in us. 
 
I especially invite you to enter into silence during these 40 days, not as a place of fear, but as the 
place where you encounter the living God who wants to speak to you. Give yourself the gift of       
silence this Lent. You will discover what Eckhart did centuries ago: “Nothing in all of creation is so 
like God as silence.” 
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Krótka Historia Nabożeństwa Drogi Krzyżowej 
 

Pismo Święte nie zawiera dokładnej trasy Drogi Krzyżowej, a tylko 9 spośród 14 stacji ma swą podstawę      
w ewangelicznych opisach męki Pańskiej. Pierwsi chrześcijanie szczególną czcią otaczali te święte miejsca  
w Jerozolimie. Pielgrzymi udający się do Jerozolimy pragnęli nie tylko oglądać miejsca, po których chodził 
Zbawiciel, chcieli czynnie uczestniczyć w przeżyciach Jezusa. Już w IV w. istniał w Jerozolimie obchód 
miejsc Męki Pańskiej w Niedzielę Palmową i w noc z Wielkiego Czwartku na Wielki Piątek. Cześć dla Męki 
Pańskiej wzrosła po zdobyciu Jerozolimy przez krzyżowców w 1099 roku. Pątnicy starali się odnaleźć      
miejsca i sceny Pasji. Kolejność nawiedzania miejsc Męki nie była jeszcze ustalona. Dopiero franciszkanie, 
którzy w 1320 roku objęli opiekę nad Ziemią Świętą oprowadzając pątników zatrzymywali się przy stacjach 
przedstawiających historię śmierci Jezusa. 
Do pełnego rozkwitu się nabożeństwa Drogi Krzyżowej przyczynił się najbardziej Holender zwany          
Adrichomiusem, przełożony klasztoru św. Barbary w Delft. Ułożył on cykl Drogi krzyżowej w 12 stacjach 
wraz   z komentarzem. Nabożeństwo Drogi krzyżowej w jego układzie rozszerzyło się pod koniec XVI wieku 
na całą Europę. Po dodaniu w XVII wieku dwóch ostatnich stacji: zdjęcie z krzyża i złożenie do grobu, Droga 
krzyżowa uzyskała ostateczny kształt, znany do dzisiaj.  
 

 Nabożeństwo Drogi Krzyżowej w języku polskim w naszej parafii odprawiane jest w każdy piątek 
Wielkiego Postu o godz. 7:00 wieczorem. 

 Gorzkie żale śpiewane są w każdą niedzielę na 15 minut przed polską mszą świętą. 

   Informacje parafialne  

 

Zapraszamy wszystkich do wsparcia naszej parafii i wzięcia udziału w ankiecie Disciple Maker Index (DMI), 
która jest dostępna na stronie internetowej – catholicleaders.org/chicagodmi  
Można też zeskanować kod QR z ogłoszenia na temat ankiety, który znajdziemy w dzisiejszym biuletynie    
na stronie 10. Ankieta daje możliwość, aby zastanowić się nad swoim własnym rozwojem duchowym i        
religijnym oraz pomoc naszej parafii w planowaniu jej dalszej przyszłości. Ankiety w tradycyjnej,              
wydrukowanej formie są także dostępne we biurze parafialnym. Czas na wypełnienie ankiety mamy do końca 
marca. 

 

Bardzo dziekujemy za złożone dotychczas ofiary i zobowiązania na rzecz Dorocznej Kwesty Katolickiej 
Jeżeli ktoś jeszcze chciałby złożyć ofiarę na Kweste, można to uczynić: 
• Na stronie internetowej: annualcatholicappeal.com, bądź 
• Wypełnienie formy i koperty dostępnej z tyłu kościoła lub w biurze parafialnym 
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Spowiedź Wielkopostna w naszej parafii będzie miała miejsce w czwartek 30 marca od godz. 5:00 do godz. 
8:00 wieczorem. Pamiętajmy, że szczera spowiedź i pokuta mają przygotować nas do radosnego i głębokiego 
świętowania Wielkanocy. 



 

 

 

Join us for Lenten Suppers on Fridays during  
Lent at 4:30 PM in the Parish Center!   

 
                  All You Can Eat Fried or Baked Wild Caught Alaskan Cod Filets 

French Fries, Cole Slaw, Macaroni & Cheese, Beverage & Dessert  
 

$13.00 for Adults  - $6.00 for Children 6 – 12   
     Children 5 & under Free  

 
Substitute a slice of Cheese Pizza for a Child’s Meal or add  

on to an Adult Meal for only $1.00 per slice! 
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Dear St. John’s Parishioners,      
 

Religious Education Easter Project 
 

During Lent, it is our goal to help our children better understand the  
season an the special ways we can pray, fast and give alms.  This year for 
our Religious Education Alms Giving Project, we will again be making 
Easter Baskets for children who are less fortunate.  The baskets will be delivered to the  
Hanover Township Food Pantry.  We are asking for the following donations:  
 

 Chocolate Bunnies 
 Individualized wrapped treats – candy, jelly 

beans,   fruit snacks 
 Individualized bags of potato chips, popcorn, 

cheese snacks, Veggie snacks or pretzels 
 Individualized wrapped Rice Krispies treats or   

granola bars 
 Little stuffed animals 
 Story Books 
 Markers or colored pens                                                              

 

Anything  you think could go into an Easter Basket. The children’s ages range from      
toddler to 13 years old.  You can drop off the donations at your child’s next class or Parish 
office. 
 

We are also collecting for Easter Baskets for seniors who are on their own. We want everyone 
to feel special on Easter.  We are asking for the following donations:  
 

 Socks 
 Personal Care items – Toothpaste and Toothbrushes, Shampoo and Conditioner, 

After Shave, Bath and Body Wash, and Deodorant 
 Crossword Puzzle, Word Search, or Adult Coloring Books. 
 

All donations are due back no later than March 26th!   
 

Thank you for making Religious Education a priority in your child’s life. May you be blessed for   
the countless ways that you love and care for your family and Church Community 

 
“In  the same way,  let your  light shine before others, so  that  they may see your good 
works and give glory  to your Father who  is  in Heaven.”  
Matthew 5:16 
 

Mary Thon 
Director, Lifelong Faith Formation   
St John the Evangelist Catholic Church 

7 



 

 

 

News from the Knights of Columbus and Ladies Auxiliary 
 

Saint Joseph’s Day, March 19, the Feast of              
St. Joseph is in Western Christianity the principal 
feast day of Saint Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed     
Virgin Mary. Join the Ladies Auxiliary in the Parish 
Center next Sunday after all the morning masses for 
the annual St. Joseph’s Table. The Polish ministry 
will also continue the St. Joseph Table after the   
Polish mass. This is always a very popular event 
open to the parish. If you wish to donate baked 
goods, please drop them off on Saturday at the 4:30 
PM mass or Sunday morning. 
 

Prayer to St. Joseph 
 

‘O, glorious St. Joseph, we stand before this Altar with joyful and grateful hearts. We lovingly present to 
you the labor of our hands and the dedication of our hearts that have fashioned this Altar in your honor. 
We again place ourselves under your powerful protection. Help us follow your example of complete 
trust and faith in Divine Providence. Open our minds and hearts to love and serve the poor, the suffering 
and those rejected or ignored by society. As a family, teach us to love and honor each member of our    
families with the love and   reverence you had for Jesus and Mary. As a nation, inspire in us the will and 
the way to live in peace with all nations of the world that in our day we can experience the fulfillment of 
the prayer of Jesus. Peace be to you. 
 
Remember, O most pure spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary, our sweet protector, St. Joseph that no one 
ever had recourse to your protection or implored your aid without obtaining relief. 
 
Lord Jesus, bless this Altar, all this food, the candles, those who prepared it and all those who visit it. We 
ask this in the name of the Father, and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit.  Amen.’ 
 
To learn more about what we do visit the Knights & Ladies website (www.kofc12801.org).  You can also 
leave a message at the parish office, 630-837-6500.  Visit us on Facebook (facebook.kofc12801.org).  Visit 
our donation site https://kofc12801.square.site  to donate to our current charitable causes. 
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February Offerings 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for your very generous support of our parish! 

Envelopes & Loose Cash   $59,967.75  

GiveCentral Contributions   $20,616.88  

Mortgage Collections  $14,478.05  

Total Collected   $95,062.68  



 

 

 

 Are you, or someone you know, widowed? 
 

If you have been recently widowed and are still struggling with the loss, or if 
you have been widowed for some time and need something to get you “over the hump” because you seem stuck 
in one spot, this program is  designed to help you move on with life while still treasuring your past and its      
precious memories. The Joyful Again! program is for both men and women (all ages) who have been widowed 
and are still trying to find hope and new joy in life. All are welcome. 
 

What:     Retreat/workshop for Widowed Men &Women 
 

When:      April 1 & 2 (2-day program) 
 

Where:     St. Mary’s Retreat House, Lemont (commute or stay overnight) 
 

For further information, call: 708-354-7211 or e-mail us at joyfulagain7211@gmail.com 
 

Website: www.joyfulagain.org 
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The Archdiocese of Chicago is not granting a general dispensation for the Memorial of 
St. Patrick from the obligation to abstain from meat on Fridays in Lent. Instead,      
Catholics who find themselves at an event where meat is served in celebrating               
St. Patrick may in good conscience substitute the general rule of abstinence with        
another form of penance or a significant act of charity that benefits the poor.  
 

Regardless, it is important to take seriously the obligation to observe Fridays in Lent as 
a way of uniting ourselves to Jesus who died on Good Friday. That should not be        
undervalued as we reflect on his sacrifice on the Cross for the salvation of the world in 

this holy season.  



 

 

 

On the Lighter Side…………… 
 

 
Michael O’Hoolihan was courting Frances O’Sullivan.  The young couple sat in the parlor of 
the girl's house night after night, much to the annoyance of old man O’Sullivan.  
 
One night he couldn’t take any more.  Standing at the top of the stairs, he yelled down, "What's that 
young fella doin' here all hours of the night?"  
 
"Why, Dad, " said Frances, "Michael was just telling me everything that's in his heart!"   
 
"Well, next time, " roared O’Sullivan,  "just let him tell you what's in his head, and it won't take half as 
long!"  
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Legacy Gifts for Our Parish 
 
 

Please consider one of the greatest acts of stewardship an individual can make by establishing an estate plan. 
These gifts help us to build a solid foundation for the Catholic formation of future generations. A well-
coordinated estate plan typically includes: (1) financial power of attorney, (2) will, (3) beneficiary                
designations, (4) charitable beneficiary designations and (5) health care documents, such as a living will and 
a health care power of attorney. 
 
Create or update your estate plans today by contacting your estate attorney and financial advisor. For more 
information, please contact Krystina M. Campbell, Planned Giving Officer, Archdiocese of Chicago at 
312.534.5404 or kcampbell@archchicago.org. 
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